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February 27, 2025 
 
Mr. Neal Brown 
Marketing and Member Service Manager 
Garkane Energy Cooperative, Inc. 
120 West 300 South 
Loa, UT  84747 
 
Re: Docket No. 25-028-T01 - Garkane Energy Cooperative, Inc.’s Proposed Tariff 

Revisions 
 
Dear Mr. Brown, 

 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Garkane Energy Cooperative, 
Inc.’s (“Garkane”) February 10, 2025, filing of proposed changes to its Electric Service 
Tariff Schedules (“Tariff Revisions”). The proposed changes include a revised Schedule 
for Small EV Charging and a new Schedule for Large EV Charging. Garkane states its 
Board of Directors approved the Tariff Revisions following a properly noticed public 
meeting on January 27, 2025. The filing proposed an effective date of March 1, 2025. 
 

The PSC also reviewed the comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities 
(DPU) on February 20, 2025. DPU states that Garkane complied with Utah Code Ann. 
§ 54-7-12(7) by publishing weekly notices in a local newspaper and holding a public 
meeting of its members on January 27, 2025, and complied with Utah Admin. Code 
R746-405-2(D)(6) by providing both clean and marked-up versions of the Tariff 
Revisions. DPU notes that while this filing did not provide the 30-day notice required 
by Utah Code Ann. § 54-3-3, the Code allows the PSC to acknowledge the tariff 
changes without the 30-day requirement for good cause. DPU recommends the PSC 
acknowledge the Tariff Revisions with an effective date of March 1, 2025, and remind 
Garkane of the 30-day notice requirement in future filings. 
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 Based on the PSC’s review of the Tariff Revisions and DPU’s comments and 
recommendation, the PSC finds that no material harm to Garkane’s members, the 
public, or Garkane itself resulted from Garkane’s failure to meet the 30-day notice 
requirement. The PSC reminds Garkane to strive to meet the 30-day notice 
requirement under Utah law in future filings. The PSC finds good cause exists to 
acknowledge the Tariff Revisions and acknowledges the Tariff Revisions as complying 
with Utah Code Ann. § 54-7-12 and makes them available for public inspection. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#338468 


